
School Council Meeting Minutes 3/14/2024 

1. Welcome and Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order by Dr. Miliner: Mr. Clark, Mrs. Pellegrino, Mr. 

 George, Mrs. Ditzel, Mr. Brooks, and Mrs. DeVoursney were in attendance. 

2. Inspiration 

We celebrated our recent talent show. The show was held at Quail Run Elementary this 

school year. The students put on a wonderful performance. We announced that the winners 

were a group that performed a theatrical performance to Hard Knock Life.  

3. Approval of Agenda- The agenda was approved by Mr. Brooks and the second motion 

was made by Mrs. Pellegrino. 

 

4. Recognition of Visitors/Introductions- no visitors 

 

5. Report of Principal 

a. Fundraisers- We just finished The Best Day Ever fundraiser. We raised 

approximately $3,400, because the company changed their percentage of amount 

the school can receive.  

b. School Improvement Visit- We received a “strong proficient” rating from our 

most recent school improvement visit. The teachers were commended for their 

rigorous instruction and welcoming atmosphere.  

c. Write Score Testing- It is a test we recently took to help improve our writing and 

test scores. It also incorporates reading and gives specific data on where the 

students are performing. 

d. MAP testing- We have started MAP testing in the building. We are setting goals 

for our students and encouraging growth.  

e. GMAS Testing- This school year is a gate year for GMAS testing and the 3rd and 

5th graders have to pass the ELA test. If students do not pass, then they will need 

to attend Summer Learning Academy and take a GMAS re-test that does not 

include a writing component.  

f. 5th grade Middle School Visits- The middle school visits will be in May.  

g. Job Fair and New Hires- We hired new teachers for the 24-25 school year. 

h. Spring Break March 29th- April 5th 

i. Elections on May 9th in the Media Center 

 

6. Old Business- No old business 



 

7. New Business- No new business 

 

8. Adjournment- The meeting was adjourned at 7:52. A move to adjourn the meeting was 

made by Mr. Clark and Mrs. Pellegrino seconded the motion. 


